Milton Somers Middle School Media Center

Serving Somers Students!

March 30, 2007

Dear Somers PTO,

We are writing with a request, as well as a thank you for all that you have done for the Media Center.

The Media Center requests partial funding for the revamping of a program in use at Somers: the Accelerated Reader program. Currently, we purchase AR tests for books in the library throughout the school year. A s the Black-Eyed Susan’s are chosen, as new books arrive, as students show interest in newly published books, we need tests so that the media center has tests for the books kids want to read. Most often when we buy a book we also buy the test for $2.82. This can get very costly; we usually spend many hundreds of dollars each year on AR tests. We also have needed to purchase a license for every student for AR and STAR. STAR is the diagnostic reading tool used at the beginning and end of the year. To date we have 650 STAR licenses so not all teachers have used the STAR diagnosis with their classes.

For next year Noel Miller, Library Media Supervisor, is planning to purchase for us the Renaissance Place web-based software for AR. The BOE already has the Renaissance Place server for this and 7 elementary schools are using it currently. Next year in the middle schools, Davis, Henson, and Somers will have the Renaissance Place software. This new web-based program means that we will have access to all of the AR tests available so that most of the books in the school will have a corresponding AR test, instead of the 3500 tests we have right now. However, this web-based system also costs $4.00 per student per year. Ms. Miller says that for the second year the library media program will help with this cost. Next year the libraries are converting to a new Destiny software program for all library operations so while the libraries are undergoing the conversion to Destiny the $4.00 cost per student is left to the school. For the third year, the total cost may or may not be left to us.

Somers cost will be $4452.50 for the first year and the second year renewal which Ms. Miller will help us with will be $3853.50. Would it be possible for the PTO to fund a partial amount such as a third or half of the cost?

On a personal note, thank you so much for your help, as well as financial support, throughout the years. Your help has made our library a pleasant place to be. So many of the PTO officers and members have faithfully helped us with bulletin boards, by coordinating and running book fairs, in donating high interest books, and even covering paperbacks to preserve them. The success of the library program is in evidence in our circulation which is generally 3,000 items a month. The circulation so far this school year is 24,021 items. For Accelerated Reader, students have taken 7,994 quizzes so far this school year.
We can’t thank you enough for all you have done for us and for Somers students.








Gratefully,








Alexis, Linda, Maggie, Dedra

